
Annex 2 

 

CONTRACTS AND FUNDING AGREEMENTS 

 

SMFF Regulation: Frequently Asked Questions 

Extract: 

 

4. Can we use a Lloyd’s Open Form in Lieu of a funding agreement? 

 

A Lloyd’s Standard Form of Salvage Agreement (LOF) alone does not meet the funding 

agreement definition because it does not contain agreed upon rates for specific equipment and 

services.  The regulatory intent is to prevent any delay in response due to price or other 

contractual negotiations. The Coast Guard is willing to consider the LOF in lieu of a funding 

agreement under the following conditions: 

 

1) The LOF is submitted with and identified in the entire agreement between the 

primary resource provider and the vessel owner or operator; and 

2) The LOF is signed by both the primary resource provider and the vessel owner or 

operator at the time it is submitted with the contract or other approved means to the 

Coast Guard. 

3) If the LOF is submitted as outlined above, the Coast Guard believes that the 

regulatory intent of preventing any delay in response due to contractual negotiations 

will be met and we should consider the submission as an acceptable alternative 

under the contract or other approved means definition contained in 33 CFR 

155.4025. 

 

5. What about using other standard salvage contracting forms? 

 

The Coast Guard may consider other types of standard salvage contracting forms as an 

acceptable alternative under the contract or other approved means definition in lieu of a 

funding agreement if such forms are submitted in a manner similar to that which is described 

above for the LOF. 




